Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

Board of Trustees Meeting 7/30/14
Quarterly Administration Report summarizing Block 5, 2013/2014
The Faculty:
· Toni Diaz, graduate of 2010, has been on a steep learning curve but doing great with her Registrar and Business Manager duties. 
· Seth Dady and Danny Nagel taught an Audio Engineering course over the summer.

· Former BP Student, Alex Wyman and one of his CU classmates Luke Ladtkow taught an intro to Engineering class. 

· William Pankonin worked as an adjunct this summer teaching an English Class called Our America. He will be returning in the fall and is very interested in a full-time English position. 

· Kristen Miller volunteered to teach a Shakespeare class this summer where they read the Tempest and Mid-Summer’s Night Dream

· Rhyne Gulley volunteered to teach an Environmental Chemistry class. 
· Avani Dilger and Laurel Miller partnered to teach the Natural Highs class which included weekly acupuncture sessions. 

· Lily Harris announced that she will be leaving Boulder Prep after five years of teaching with us.

· We continue to have a difficult time finding a qualified candidate for the Graduation Coach position. Additionally, we have decided to postpone hiring a full time Language Arts and Social Studies teacher until we have a better sense of Count. 
· The staff met for three days for professional development. Topics discussed were Behavioral Intervention strategies, the student climate survey, academic standards, school handbook/staff manual, public relations, life skills, technology, and facilities maintenance. 
The Students:
· 11 new students joined us in Block 5. 
· 13 students were not offered summer schedules due to poor academic performance. They were instructed to complete independent study work or seek paid employment in the summer to demonstrate a commitment to education. 
· One student completed her graduation requirements at the end of the summer block and will be moving on to Front Range Community College in the fall. 

· 7 students passed all their classes earning a field trip to Boondocks. 

· Enrollment at the end of the block, carrying over to FY15 is about 80 active students. We have posted two enrollment open houses on the Daily Camera site to get some publicity. Also, we have increased our social media efforts with Twitter and Facebook posts several times a week. 

The Program

· Since school only met M-Th in the summer, we started the block off with an all school assembly to share our expectations for the summer. 

· Students and staff were able to watch several of the world cup soccer matches at school.

· Students from the Intro to Engineering class spent 8 sessions at the CU campus, in the engineering building, working on 3D CAD modeling. Some of their projects will be sent for actual 3D printing. 

· We offered Sailing Club as an afterschool program where students could sail on our 23ft sailboat. They were rained out for a few sessions, but still had a great time.

· The acting class put in a great deal of effort which culminated in a performance of 12 Angry Men at the Dairy Center on 7/25. We collected $120 in donations for the event and the students did a fantastic job. 
· Students continued their service learning efforts at the community garden and Manor Care nursing home. 

The Facility

· Kitchen construction finally began. Progress has been slow, but we are still optimistic that it will be completed by the time school starts in the fall. We were able to secure most of the equipment used through craigslist saving us several thousands of dollars. 
· The solar installation has been delayed as they wait for the hood for the kitchen to be installed. 

· We continue to have a lot of trouble with our sprinkler system with frequent pipe leakages. The landscaper is working on repairing the irrigation system to reduce water pressure so the pipes stop breaking. 

· Several classrooms had stains on the ceiling tiles. Upon further investigation, there were 4-6 areas where the fire-sprinkler system was leaking and the pipes have rusted. We have called Cintas Fire Protection to assess the damage. 

· The fire sprinkler line is also leaking in the street causing water to bubble out from the main valve. We are still investigating the source of the leak which will determine if it is our responsibility or the City’s to repair. 

· Our freezer has excessive ice buildup and will need to be serviced.

· We have begun harvesting produce from both of our gardens and using the produce at school. 
· The computers in our lab have reached a critical point of dysfunction. We are looking at a set of new (used) computers for the lab to be installed before the new school year starts.

· The Building Committee identified a long list of maintenance projects and will work on those items during the three week break. 

Development
· The City of Boulder offered us an additional $4000 to help us increase the size of our solar array by 10% to the full 22kW. We were able to raise the additional $3000 needed through other grants and donation. 

· We were invited to submit a proposal to the Jared Polis Foundation for the environmental sustainability grant to help pay the balance on the solar system. The proposal is due in September and would be awarded in December.  

· We submitted a grant proposal to the County for $50,000 to help fund the kitchen project. We will hear back in September. 
· The District’s Bond initiative is moving forward which includes an appropriation of $707,000 for Boulder Prep. 
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